
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 24 NOVEMBER 2005


COS.145/05
CRIME AND DISORDER REDUCTION PARTNERSHIP

Mr O’Keeffe, Community Safety Development Officer and Mr Burns, Community Support Manager, attended the meeting to present the following reports:

(a) Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership (CDRP) – Second Quarter Performance 2005/06

Mr O’Keeffe presented Report ECD.22/05 updating Members on the current performance of the projects reporting to the Carlisle and Eden CDRP, measured against local and national performance indicators.

A recent review of the CDRP by the Government Office North West had highlighted the poor performance of the CDRP, with the following areas of particular weakness:

· Criminal damage, especially to vehicles; and

· Violent crime especially “other woundings”.

When compared with peers in the most similar CDRP family group the Carlisle and Eden CDRP was 14th out of a possible 15 places.

In considering the report, Members made the following comments and observations:

(a)
There was concern that the review of the CDRP by the Government Office North West (GONW) had highlighted the poor performance of the CDRP and further concern that the Committee had not been made aware of this inspection.  Members sought clarification of whether notice had been given of the review by the GONW.

Mr O’Keefe responded that in the past GONW just checked that CDRPs existed but this year they had started to visit CDRPs and examine performance.  The visit had been organised at short notice and GONW officers had met with the Leadership Group and had raised some grave concerns.  The Leadership Group had requested a letter putting these concerns in writing and that letter was considered at the last Leadership Group meeting on 17 November 2005.  

The Deputy Chief Executive added that as soon as he had seen the letter from GONW he had asked that it be reported to the next Overview and Scrutiny Committee in January 2006.  The Leadership Group had considered the letter and a representative of GONW had attended the Leadership Group Meeting.  

The key issue that GONW had highlighted was representation at the Leadership Group as there was often insufficient representation at Group Leadership meetings, meaning that the Group was not empowered to make decisions.  Although there are a core of regular attenders, many representatives of different Agencies do not attend Leadership Group meetings and this needs to be tackled as a matter of some urgency.  The Deputy Chief Executive would be meeting with the Portfolio Holder to discuss these concerns.

Members echoed these concerns about non-attendance at Leadership Group meetings.

(b)
A Member commented that he had been seeking funding from the CDRP for improved lighting within his Ward.  He had difficulties in establishing the date of the meeting at which this would be considered and the process for submitting applications.  He had not been advised when the meeting would be held and therefore could not attend to present his request.  He had not been informed until after the meeting that an amount of £1,000 had been awarded which was insufficient for the project.

Mr O’Keeffe provided a response on how he had dealt with that individual funding request, commenting that the Leadership Group had charged him to examine how effective previous lighting interventions had been before considering the funding request.

Members commented that there should be a clear process for people making funding requests to the Partnership and those people should be kept fully informed of progress and consideration should be given to whether personal presentation of funding requests could be made at the relevant meeting.

(c) The report stated that for some of the projects no Second Quarter Performance Reports had been submitted despite threats that projects would only be funded if they submit Quarterly Performance Reports.  Members were concerned about this situation.  

Mr O’Keeffe responded that he often had to spend much time chasing performance information on specific projects from other Authorities and Agencies.

(d)
In response to a query about what the Leadership Group on 17 November 2005 had decided to do in light of the Review by Government Office North West (GONW), the Deputy Chief Executive advised that the Group had agreed to spend some more time with the GONW Officer.  Another meeting of the Leadership Group would be arranged and attempts would be made to ensure that as full an attendance as possible would be present at that meeting.  That session would focus on reflecting what was going on and on looking at the way forward.  Membership would be a key issue at that meeting and it would be a case of looking at the individuals on the Leadership Group and assessing if they have the commitment and enthusiasm to meet the required needs.

(d) The targets for the following individual indicators were queried, BV127a, BV127c, BV127d and BV128.  It was unclear why in some instances targets had been increased to a level well above performance in previous years without any justification.

Mr O’Keeffe responded that he had re-examined targets in order to standardise the targets with other Agencies including Cumbria Constabulary and the Government Office North West.  Cumbria Constabulary had undertaken a substantial training in relation to recording of crimes and in some cases had changed recording methods so the base line for recording had changed and therefore targets had to be moved.  The current targets were more realistic and they reflected these new methods of recording and were standardised across the different Agencies.

RESOLVED – (1)
That the Executive be informed of this Committee’s concerns about the performance of the CDRP and in particular the non attendance of representatives from a wide variety of agencies at Leadership Group meetings.  In addition, the Executive was asked to ensure that Carlisle City Council has its full representation of designated representatives at future Leadership Group Meetings.

(2) That the CDRP Leadership Group be informed of this Committee’s concerns regarding performance and attendance at Leadership Group meetings but that the Group be supported in taking up a performance related approach to posts and projects and then enforcing the monitoring and evaluation of posts and projects.

(3) This Committee has grave concerns about the performance of the CDRP and feels that if no other organisation is taking the lead, then Carlisle City Council should take the lead.  The Council should do its best to ensure that the appropriate governance arrangements are in place and that things are progressing in an appropriate and proper manner.

(4) That the relevant Officers are assured that the Committee is seeking to improve things in a supportive way and understands that the final responsibility for all the actions of the CDRP clearly does not rest solely with individual City Council Officers.  However, the Committee has an important role in monitoring the performance of the CDRP.







